
Dear Sylvan Lake residents,  
  
Over the next 3-4 weeks we will be going through the process of dredging and 
repairing two of the four ponds in our neighborhood. The construction company 
will be working on ponds 1 and 2 (the two ponds closest to 159thstreet). During 
this time there will be heavy construction equipment, increased noise and you 
might see some unfamiliar faces of the workers.  
  
To share a brief summary of the process, the construction team will pump the 
water out of pond 1 (smaller pond) and allow it to “dry out” for a few days. As the 
ponds are drying the team will focus on pond 2 and repeat the process. As the 
ponds are “drying” a different group will do the necessary repairs to the 
electrical and structural parts of the pond. The ponds will be dredged and the 
process is complete. The ponds will be filled naturally (rain).  
  
During and after the construction please consider the following:  
  

•     Over the next week, feel free to move the fish from ponds 1 and 2 to ponds 3 and 
4. This is great opportunity to get out for some fishing.  
•     Stay clear of the construction equipment at all times.  
•     For your safety, when ponds are drained please do not enter the ponds.  
•     There mightbe some roadblocks at main entrance for brief periods of time.  

  
This project is a necessary process in order for us to preserve and main our 
ponds and your patience are much appreciated.  
  
  
Sincerely,  
  
Sylvan Lake Board 

 


